

THE UNIVERSITY OF ARIZONA

TUCSON, ARIZONA 85721

DEPARTMENT OF ANTHROPOLOGY BUILDING 30 (602) 884-2585

7 September 1977

Mr. Don Crabtree Route 1, Box 210 Kimberly, ID 83341

Dear Don:

I recently heard that you are confined to a hospital, but not knowing which one or where, I am sending this note to your old address with the hope that you will receive it.

Hulda and I are terribly sorry to hear that you have further health problems and that you can't be out doing the things that are so dear to your heart. We wish you speedy recovery.

The 50th Anniversary of the Pecos Conference recently (at Pecos) was a big and heart-warming affair. It was there that I saw Marie Wormington and other mutual friends, and was able to catch up on the enormous amount of archaeological activity going on in the Southwest. Hulda, Clara Lee Tanner, and I were the only ones present who attended the original conference in 1927.

You will be interested to know that the Hohokam book is moving well and that a second printing is in the offing. I will always remember your fine cooperation and help with some of the lithic materials.

Warm greetings and our very best wishes.

Sincerely,

Emil W. Haury

EWH:ie